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Dear Faithful Friends,

As I spend time at home this Christmas season with my family, I can't help but reflect and 
rejoice in the amazing things the Lord has done in 2012.  I am humbled that God has chosen to 
work through me to bless lives and ministries across the country.  Since October, I finished the 

siding project in Kansas with the help my daughter and many church 
volunteers at Riverside Baptist Church.  Sierra and I drove home 16 hours 
on Thursday, rested on Friday, then Stacy and I left on Saturday morning for 
New York City to spend the week of Thanksgiving spreading the truth of the 
Gospel.  We were able to hand out 5000 tracts with a team of 7 at the 
Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade and then Stacy and I handed out another 
1200 tracts on Black Friday.  We also had the incredible opportunity to 
spend 2 days in Rockaway, distributing hot food and supplies for those who 
were still struggling to rebuild their lives after Super Storm Sandy hit 3 
weeks earlier.  We were blessed to be able to stay with a sweet, young 
couple from First Baptist Church in Corona, NY who attend the Spanish 

        service.  Robinson and Denise Colorado gave up their room for the week to
        make my wife and I feel at home away from home.  I am so thankful that
        God uses other people to impact our ministry in such a way.

While in New York, I was introduced to Pastor Sager who also was  personally affected by 
Sandy.  Fourteen months ago, Hurricane Irene left 30 inches of water in his 
basement.  The repairs had just recently been finished when Sandy once 
again flooded his home.  I was able to return to New York, along with a 
fellow church member from my home church, and was joined by several 
volunteers from Fellowship Baptist Church of Baden, PA  and from Grace 
Baptist in Monroeville, PA to rebuild, re-hang drywall and take care of 
some miscellaneous projects for Pastor.  While there, Pastor Sager became 
ill one Sunday and I was afforded the privilege of preaching the four 
Sunday services at his church.  The spirit was sweet, and we saw 2 souls 
saved!  

When I first got permission from Pastor Bowen to “see what God has” for 
me and this missions work back in October 2011, I never imagined that

          God would keep me so busy.  I was blessed to travel in 15 states, over 
20,000 miles, helping churches, evangelists, pastors, lost souls, and homeless and hurting 
people. Physical construction projects included a total remodel of a parsonage, hardwood 
flooring, plumbing repairs and bathroom remodel, replacing windows, re-siding, masonry and 
concrete work, various building repairs and maintenance, drywall, and several miscellaneous 
smaller projects.  I was given the incredible opportunity to help with spiritual and eternal 
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construction as I handed out gospel tracts at fairs, parades, and in the streets 
of many communities, preached in the streets, gave reassurance and lead 
souls to salvation during one on one encounters, lead song service, and 
preached for Sunday School, VBS, Sunday morning and evening services 
and mid-week services.  God used me to lead 31 souls to Lord in redeeming 
salvation!!!

We are currently filling our 2013 calendar.   We are headed to Houston, 
Texas for a missions conference in February, followed by an evangelistic 
trip to New Orleans at Mardi Gras.  This will be our 2nd year joining Pastor

         Brunnel and Evangelist Warren Garraway at this event.  If you are interested
         in joining our team to hand out gospel tracts to the crowds that gather from 

all over the country to this one sin filled city, let me know.  Our goal is to get gospel tracts in as 
many hands as possible.  We are also making plans for a trip to Jamaica in June.  We are so 
thankful for the opportunities God has given us and are eager to see what plans God has for 
Zechariah's Builders in 2013.  If there is anything that I may be able to help you with, please 
contact me.  

Thank you for your prayers and support. Happy New Year!

Lost Without Jesus,

Missionary Scott Wolfe
  Zechariah's Builders
      269-779-6913
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